BCHA AGM MINUTES
FRIDAY – AUGUST 29, 2014
SIGN IN 6:45 – 7:00 PM
CALL TO ORDER 7:00 PM
CLOVERDALE HORSESHOE CLUB

SIGN IN: PRESIDENT: SAM TOMASEIVC, VICE PRESIDENT: ELYSE BRUNELLE, TREASURER: BRIAN RYDER, SECRETARY: JOHN HAMLER, ISLAND – POWELL RIVER – LOWER MAINLAND REP: LORRAINE HUBICK, INTERIOR – KOOTENAY – NORTHERN REP: JOHN HAMLER

DELEGATE SIGN IN: ABBOTSFORD: DAN COFFIN & ARCHIE RADOWITS, CENTRAL PARK: JIM BALL & BOB SALISBURY, CLOVERDALE: JIM GRANT & ROBIN DEGRAAF & LARRY CLEAL, PENTICTON: VIVIANN FENDLE, POWELL RIVER: SANDRA & LIONEL HANSON, PRINCE GEORGE: IDA BOSCHMAN, PROVINCIAL: LES ANDERSON, QUESNEL: HELENE BOUDREAU, SALMON ARM: FAITH JUELL, SUMMERLAND: JUANITA LAYE, VICTORIA: TONY RONDOW, WINFIELD: CINDY HELGESON & DORIS WILTON & BERNIE LEPPER.

EVEN THOUGH THERE WERE ENOUGH MEMBERS ATTENDING THE TOURNAMENT FROM DRY CREEK 2, KAMLOOPS 5, LADYSMITH 1, AND VICTORIA 15, NO DELEGATES SIGNED IN FOR THESE CLUBS, EVEN AFTER PROMPTING FROM THE SECRETARY. SOME MEMBERS SHOWED UP LATE AND DID NOT BOTHER TO SIGN IN AS VOTING DELEGATES. VERNON HAD NO ONE ATTENDING THE TOURNAMENT.

CALL TO ORDER: BY PRESIDENT SAM TOMASEVIC AT 7:05 PM

MOMENT OF SILENCE

ANY ADDITIONS TO AGENDA: NONE

MINUTES FROM 2013 AGM MEETING IN PENTICTON: MOTION MADE BY JOHN HAMLER TO ACCEPT MINUTES AS PRESENTED, SECONDED BY BRIAN RYDER, VOTED ON AND CARRIED.

FINANCIAL REPORT: TREASURER BRIAN RYDER ASKED HE MEMBERS IF THEY HAD ANY QUESTIONS ON THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AS PRESENTED. HEARING NONE, HE MADE A MOTION TO ACCEPT THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS. SECONDED BY ELYSE BRUNELLE. VOTED ON AND CARRIED.

CORRESPONDENCE: SAM TOMASEVIC GOT AN E-AMIL REGARDING STARTING A CLUB IN SOOKE AND WILL RESPOND ACCORDINGLY.

### **REGIONAL REP. REPORTS:**

INTERIOR – KOOTENAY – NORTHERN : JOHN HAMLER

NO REPORTS FROM PRINCE GEORGE, QUESNEL, KAMLOOPS, SUMMERLAND AND
PENTICTON

#### SALMON ARM:

The Salmon Arm club continues to be active, with membership holding the same. We gained 2 new pitchers this year, allowing for those who move or retire from playing. Even though some members are away each week or month we still have the regular number of members at twice weekly practise.

Fortunately, there has been only 1 break-in this season, with very little damage, so far.

We received a letter from Dorothy Butts earlier this season asking for donations to Junior travel fund, for Lindsay or any others travelling to World or Canadian Championships. We chose to send some from the club, and some members generously donated "extra". It is nice to see Jr. participation. We have 2 Junior members, both are busy with summer jobs, and we seldom see them. We raise extra \$ by having a small 50/50 draw at practice, with 1/2 of it going to our coffee fund and other extras.

Some members participate in each of the tournaments in our area, and were pleased to see Wendy & Sam Tomasevic at Penticton, taking pictures and mixing with members. Our members continue to participate in competitions, and will end at the Senior Games in Cloverdale.

**VERNON:** Our club has had new members come on board this year

bringing our membership up to 26.

The new members are attributed to our running an ad in our local newspaper during the Spring and Summer in the Community happenings. This has created awareness to the general public that we have a club and meet twice a week, and invite any and all persons that would like to see what horseshoes, and horseshoe pitching is all about. We would recommend this action to all of the Clubs in our Association to generate new members.

The weather, (heat) has had an effect on members missing evenings during the summer months. We normally have anywhere from 10 – 15 members come out to practice and have a game or two.

We had a very successful Tournament in June this year with 49 members registered. Good food and a great time was had by all.

Every year for a wind-up Social, we have a Christmas dinner for the members and their spouses. This is usually a Turkey Dinner and all the trimmings. Entertainment in the form of skits and music, and everyone brings a small gift for either a male or female. A good time is had by all and generates goodwill and fun amongst the members.

An idea came to me that we may create an interest and fun to our members if we maybe entertained the idea of a theme Tournament. Such as a 50's theme, or a Farmer's theme, or a Redneck theme or Suits. Or we could have each club bring their own theme to the tournament, and play against each other as a team. A dinner and dance function would cap off the day. A location and venue to hold it would be important to research to keep costs down. This is just a thought that I thought I would bring forward to see if it would generate some interest in our sport.

DON MYRFIELD PRESIDENT

## WINFIELD:

Thanks to the man power in our club...the water leakage we had mentioned about in last report got fixed....

We had 2 tournaments this Spring....with favorable showings for each....always great seeing everyone again...All seemed to go well with new members heading all areas in our club...always a learning experience but worth the effort.

Had an ex member return this season "Lewis Beeton" at 95 ... in 2nd place age wise is one of our newest members Jake Runzer at 92.....moving Andy Danyleyko who is 90 years young as our 3rd oldest horseshoer. We are so proud to have these gentlemen in our midst.

John Hamler organized a surprise 90th Birthday party for Mary Danyleyko on July 12th (Mary pitched for many years before she retired from the game)..there were 44 in attendance which included their 2 sons, wife and grandson. Thanks John for a fun gathering.

Seems to have been a very busy summer for all concerned...plus with the heat or illness haven't had as many pitchers out to our weekly practices..other than this all seems to be going well here....

Soon we'll be shifting gears into Winter thoughts...doesn't seem possible that the summer is almost over with...the club will once again be busy with Crib tournaments...and possibly a few suppers after...

Everyone keep well and hope to see everyone back next year....

Winfield horseshoe club....

ISLAND - POWELL RIVER - LOWER MAINLAND: LORRAINE HUBICK NO REPORTS FROM VICTORIA, DRY CREEK AND LADYSMITH



August 1 2014 B.C.Horseshoe Assn.

Things are going well in Abbotsford with our usual 4 tournaments for the year. Attendance was down a bit. The biggest disappointment was the poor turn out for the International / Highwayman. This was the 25th anniversary of our Club and also the 25th anniversary of the Highwayman's sponsorship of this event so there was lots of added money and prizes. There was a problem at the Pub with too many showing up earlier than our reserved time resulting in a shortage of staff and slow service. The owner was not happy about the problem but it was partly our doing also for coming too early. Through it all she indicated that she will continue to sponsor this annual tournament for next year. About 2 weeks before the International the City decided to put in our other 8 sets of pits bringing us to 24 so that was a lot of work with such a short time to get it done but our members dove in and did it.

Sadly we lost Phil Krepps this year. He will be missed

## **CENTRAL PARK:**

Central Park has had three successful tournaments and we will be holding the Lower Mainland Championship September 21st.

We hold an open house on Wednesday evening and Saturday afternoon each week. We have two new members.

Several groups have used our facilities. Anyone can play at Central Park any time if they have their own shoes. Some of our members will be participating in the Senior Games.

Jim Ball, President, Central Park Horseshoe Club

#### **CLOVERDALE:**

Cloverdale Horseshoe Club 2014

The winter of 2013 was a vandals paradise at the Cloverdale Horseshoe Club and as 2014 unfolded we were happy to find they have grown up or moved on.

Our members have worked hard to improve our facility with repairs and renovations in preparation for our growing school program and our tournament schedule for 2014.

Our membership has again gone through some member changes with our total membership staying around the 50 plus mark.

Some our new members have made an impact at local tournaments which includes our new junior girl Petra Manka.

Our members have traveled to many tournaments through out BC and have enjoyed thier time supporting these clubs and their tournaments.

Cloverdale's representation at the Western Classic and the Canadians held in Calgary, produced some good results. Most of us had not pitched in doors or on clay and took a bit to adjust and we did with some exciting results in the Western Classic and the Canadians.

The Cloverdale Horseshoe Club is proud to be host club for the BC Championship and the BC Seniors Games for the City of Langley.

We wish all good luck and good health

#### **POWELL RIVER**

As the club has been on a mission from mid April throughout the summer. With open house, the courts nearly full. (40 members)

Starting May 1<sup>st</sup>, the League play was on with 7 teams battling to end with

their team on top., ends this coming week. (Jim Hoffman)

We had many pitchers entering the Island tournaments where possible, with their own commitments, work and celebrations, it has been difficult. Powell River is joint with the Island HS Association.

A generous donation was sent to Lindsay Hodgins from Victoria for her to enter the Canadians in Calgary and World champs in Buffalo, New York. Lindsay now has two World titles.

Many ads in the local newspaper, but the word of mouth, come on down and throw a few shoes with us, seems to work the best.

The Lower mainland was a stumbling block for all our club members, with the ferry schedules, the timings were almost impossible this season. We hope for better times in 2015.

A few of our members attended the Alberta Westerns, and the Cdns both in Calgary, their games were at their best on a given day, their other games - well what can we say - much needed practice in the future.. But the main thing was, a great time was had by all, and to see all the long time friends across this Country whom we pitched against over the years, getting together was just fantastic.

The club held 2 tournaments this year, great turnouts, with Island pitchers coming here for the challenge. Last week was the last one with the famous dinner and presentations, outdoor, under the covered complex entrance.

The club is now in preparation for the year end Banquet and Awards at the end of October.

Looking forward to 2015 to be with all pitchers again. We've all had so much fun - Is'nt this what flying shoes are all about?

Lorraine Hubick (Rep

PRESIDENT'S REPORT: SAM TOMASEVIC

Welcome to this years AGM.

Where has this year gone, seems like it was only yesterday that the season had started.

I would like to thank our executive for a great job they did, especially seeing as we where short handed this year, after Susan MacDonald had resigned due to family issues we had a void to fill. John Hamler stepped to the plate and frankly hit a homerun by adding the title of secretary to his name. John also straightened out our membership number problems we had in the past, there where a lot of duplicate numbers issued, thanks John. Lorraine has gone a great job of looking after the clubs in her region. Brian has done a fantastic job as the treasurer, a sharp cookie who analysis the money coming in and the money being spent, if Brian could not answer a question that I would ask he would tell me he would be back at me. We did need a Vice-President for legal matters and we asked Elyse Brunelle if she was interested and accepted and will be running for a new term as she was filing in the term that was left as Sue MacDonald was also the Vice-President.

Last year saw a decline in the number of participants at tournaments and once again this year the same has occurred, even the clubs that would usually get close to 100 entries saw the attendance dip to below 70. Times have changed and gas prices and the cost of accommodation is hurting our attendance. Wish I had the answers on how to rectify this but I do not.

This years BC Championships has 95 entries: 5 juniors/pee wees 23 Men 40 foot players 33 Women 24 30 Foot Men players

This is a good turn out. Always good to see all our out of town pitchers attend this tournament, a lot of players only go to one out of town event and they seem to make it this one.

Our website is a great place to find information, look around and you might be surprised what you will find. I do try to keep it updated as much as possible. Tournament results and photos take up the most time to keep updated. If your club hosts a tourney I am sure someone has a digital camera, have them take photos and send them to me. Would be nice to see photos from our friends up north.

The BC International/Highwayman Open is being moved to the May long weekend starting in 2015. As clarification, originally many years ago the BC International was always held on the long weekend. Over time the attendance started dropping as did the attendance for the Highwayman, so a decision was made to unite these two tourneys into one. This worked well for many years till now when the attendance has dropped for the event. Many have asked us to go back to the long weekend, so we are. For further clarification, we are not taking any tourney away from Ladysmith or Winfield, we asked them if they are willing to accommodate us and they said yes, as a matter of fact, Ladysmith will be using the July date that the International/Highwayman was held.

Starting in 2015 the entry deadline for both the BC International/Highwayman Open and the

BC Championships will be two weeks before the start of the event. This will allow more time for all parties involved. We would appreciate everyone paying attention to the deadline date, in the past we have bent the rule a slight bit.

I was disappointed that a number of clubs did not send a representative to the AGM, they had players attending. This is the opportunity to be heard and let us know how me can make things better.

Thanks everyone and enjoy the weekend Sam

BC HALL OF FAME: FEMALE PLAYER. VOTED ON BY THE HALL OF FAME COMMITTEE THAT CONSISTS OF FRED ORMISTION (CHAIRMAN), SAM TOMASEVIC, MIKE THOMPSON, BERNIE LEPPER, JIM BALL & TOM HAWKINS. THIS YEAR'S NOMINEES WERE DOREEN MULOIN, JUNE THOPMSON, MAGARET MURRAY AND LUCY BRYCE. NONE OF THE NOMINEES RECEIVED THE REQUIRED NUMBER OF VOTES TO BE INDUCTED.

HORSESHOE CANADA HALL OF FAME: FRED ORMISTON IS THE BC REP AS APPOINTED BY THE BCHA PRESIDENT. THIS YEAR'S BC NOMINEE WAS BERNICE BUSCH (FEMALE PLAYER). MARGARET JOHN FROM ALBERTA WAS THIS YEAR'S INDUCTEE.

BC SENIOR GAMES: 2014 CLOVERDALE TO HOST HORSESHOES SEPT 11-12
2015 NORTH VAN HORSESHOES AUG 27-28 LOCATION TBA
2016 COQUITLAM AUG 25-26 LOCATION TBA

2014 CANADIANS & WESTERN CLASSIC REPORT: TOM MOFFAT WAS NOT PRESENT.
JOHN HAMLER READ HIS REPORT:

The 2014 Canadian Horseshoe Pitching Championships were hosted by the Calgary Horseshoe Club from August 13-16. The beautiful indoor facilities, with 20 clay courts, located in Calgary, Alberta, was hosting the championships for the 5th time (1988, 1996, 2002, 2008 and 2014).

This year, there were a total of 134 entries with 5 provinces represented as follows: Alberta (55), B.C. (42), Saskatchewan (21), Ontario (11) and New Brunswick (5). The first official activity was Horseshoe Canada's Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday August 12th (there are no changes to the Executive).

2016 Canadian Tournament was awarded to Victoria BC

The start of the competition was given with the opening ceremonies on Wednesday, August 13th.

The following champions were crowned in 8 divisions:

- Men's Colin Finnie, Kenaston, SK (64.4%)
- Women's Jane Cordingley, Airdrie, AB (58.9%)
- Elders Jerry Melissa, Youbou, BC (62.5%)
- Senior Men's Stan Leis, Waterloo, ON (46.4%)
- Senior Women's Lia Snell, Dashwood, ON (48.7%)
- Jr Boys Dale Finnie, Kenaston, SK (7.5%)
- Jr Girls Lindsay Hodgins, Duncan, BC (61.5%)
- PeeWee Dalton Moffat, Victoria, B.C. (30.9%)

Dalton Moffat was the only champion to retain his title earned in 2013, setting a new record in the PeeWee division with a 30.9% average. Dale Finnie, Colin's son, is the new Junior Boys champion. He played in the Men's F class, according to his ringer percentage. Lindsay Hodgins, who had recently won her second World Junior Girls title, also won the Canadian Junior Girls title, in a special match against Nicole Dabney. Lindsay averaged 61.5% and then played in the Women's A where she recorded the high average of all the female pitchers with 62.6%. The Women's title was taken by Jane Cordingley who edged Elyse Brunelle in a playoff to break the tie for first place. Jane had also captured the same title in 2012. Lia Snell, like Jane, regained the title she had won in 2012, edging Ida Boschman and Michelle Feeney to win her second Senior Ladies title. Stan Leis, who played with the Men's A, won a special match to be crowned Senior Men's champion for the second time. A new champion was crowned in the Elders division when Jerry Melissa edged Terry Steinke by one game to win the tough and well-matched group. In the Men's division, Colin Finnie went undefeated and captured his 10th Canadian title. His overall average (64.4%) was the highest of all the participants in Calgary.

Other players from BC that did well as followed.

Jim Grant 2<sup>nd</sup> 30ft Mens A2

Ron Fleet 2<sup>nd</sup> Richard Stevens 3<sup>rd</sup> 30ft Mens B

Ron Dumont 3<sup>rd</sup> 30 ft Mens C

Irvine Thorpe 3<sup>rd</sup> 30ft Mens D

Rick Hobday 1<sup>st</sup> 30ft Mens E

Gord Butts 1st Sante Micheilin 2nd Jack Dabney 3rd Mens B

Vince Herkel 3<sup>rd</sup> Mens C

Sam Degraaf 2<sup>nd</sup> Mens F

Pat Stevens 2<sup>nd</sup> Ladies C

The banquet, held indoors at the club, concluded the championships on Saturday August 16th. It was catered by "All In the Family Catering" from Airdrie. Alberta's Marg Johns was the new inductee into the Horseshoe Canada Hall of Fame as an outstanding female player. Marg, the first woman to average over 70% at the Canadians (back in 1982), was also a great volunteer. According to the tradition, the "Silver Shoe" is passed from the present year host Club to the Club hosting the Canadian Championships the following year. Linda Skiehar, President of the Calgary Horseshoe Club, transfered the "Silver Shoe" to Jason Rideout, President of St. Stephen's Horseshoe Club, who will host the Championships in 2015.

After the banquet, the party continued with some players showing their musical talent. It should be noted also that there was entertainment, during the tournament, outdoors in the beer tent where various bands performed on separate nights ("Just not serious", "Waltzing Matilda" and "Pure Country").

Thanks to Horseshoe Canada, the participants, our hosts, their sponsors and volunteers for another great event! Looking forward to seeing you in St.Stephen, N.B. in 2015!

# Western Canadian Classic meeting

Western Canadian Classic meeting was held with no representatives from BC, So Tom Moffat (vice president of Horseshoe Canada) stood in to speak for BC.

Prince George was awarded the 2105 Western Canadian Classic. Decisions were made to make new plaques instead of adding to the old trophies as one new one was needed. Plaques similar to the Canadian and BC plaques will be made and start new next year. Past history will be included on a sheet either laminated or slipped into a plastic sheet on the back.

Cost estimated to be about \$450. And Provinces would be asked to donate \$150. Each.

2015 TOURNAMENTS: BC CHAMPIONSHIPS: VICTORIA SEPT 5 -6

BC INTERNATIONAL / HIGHWAYMAN: ABBOTSFORD MAY

16 - 17

WESTERN CLASSIC: PRINCE GEORGE JLUY 4-5

CANADIANS: ST. STEPHEN NEW BRUNSWICK AUGUST 12-15

**WORLDS: TOPEKA KANSAS JULY 13 – 25** 

2016 TOURNAMENTS: BC CHAMPIONSHIPS: ABBOTSFORD SEPT 3-4

BC INTERNATIONAL / HIGHWAYMAN: ABBOTSFORD

MAY 21 -22

CANADIANS: VICTORIA DATES TBA

WORLDS: MONTGOMERY ALABAMA JLUY 25- AUGUST 7

BEAT OUT SPOKANE IN SECOND ROUND OF VOTING

NEW BUSINESS: PROPOSED FISCAL YEAR END CHANGE BACK TO MARCH 31.

"For the most part the activities of the BCHA don't start until April each year. As Treasurer, I do not believe that the current Fiscal Year End (July) allows me to provide the membership with the most relevant financial information. Currently, the financial reporting for the two largest events we hold each year (BC International / Highwayman -May & BC Championships - August) has to be reported in two different financial years. In addition, the financial reporting for our major fund raising event (Raffle) which does not conclude until August, also has to be reported in two different financial years. Therefore, I believe in order for the Treasurer to provide the membership with the most relevant financial information, the Fiscal Year End should be moved back to March 31st". Brian Ryder-Treasurer.

BRIAN MADE A MOTION TO CHANGE THE FISCAL YEAR BACK TO MARCH 31.

DISCUSSION FOLLOWED, MOTION SECONDED BY CINDY HELGESON, VOTED ON & CARRIED.

**ELECTIONS: 2 YEAR TERMS** 

INTERIOR - KOOTENAY – NORTHERN REPRESENTATIVE:

JOHN HAMLER WILL LET HIS NAME STAND FOR THE NEXT TERM

JOHN HAMLER NOMINATED MATT HONKANEN. THERE WERE NO OTHER

NOMINATIONS. MATT DECLINED. JOHN WAS RE-ELECTED BY ACCLAMATION.

ISLAND / POWELL RIVER / LOWER MAINLAND REPRESENTATIVE:

LORRAINE HUBICK WILL LET HER NAME STAND FOR THE NEXT TERM
THERE WERE NO OTHER NOMINATIONS. LORRAINE WAS RE-ELECTED BY
ACCLAMATION.

VICE PRESIDENT: ELYSE BRUNELLE WAS APPOINTED TO FINISH THE CURENT TERM FOR THIS POSITION. SHE WILL LET HER NAME STAND FOR THE NEXT TERM.

THERE WERE NO OTHER NOMINATIONS. ELYSE WAS ELECETED BY ACCLAMATION.

SECRETARY: JOHN HAMLER WAS APPOINTED TO FINISH THE CURRENT TERM FOR THIS POSITION. HE WILL LET HIS NAME STAND FOR THE NEXT TERM.

THERE WERE NO OTHER NOMINATIONS. JOHN WAS ELECTED BY ACCLAMATION

#### **GOOD & WELFARE**

OPEN FLOOR: JIM GRANT THOUGHT THERE WAS A NEED FOR ALOWER MAINLAND REP. SAM RESPONDED: ELYSE WILL ASSIST LORRAINE WITH LIASON TO THE LOWER MAINLAND CLUBS. JOHN HAS 8 CLUBS IN HIS ZONE AS THE IKN REP AS WELL AS BEING THE SECRETARY. LORRIANE HAS 7. THE BCHA FEELS THIS IS A GOOD BALANCE AND THAT THERE IS NOT A NEED FOR ANOTHER REP AND EXECUTIVE MEMBER AT THI STIME. IF WE GET MORE CLUBS & MEMBERS IT CAN BE LOOKED AT AGAIN IN THE FUTURE IF NEEDED.

ADJOURNMENT: JOHN HAMLER MADE A MOTION TO ADJOURN THE MEETING, SECONDED BY BRIAN RYDER, VOTED ON & PASSED. ADJOURNMENT AT 7:50 PM

AS PER OUR CONSTITUTION PART 3, MEETINGS OF MEMBERS, 3-6B:
THE ACCIDENTAL OMISSION TO GIVE NOTICE OF A MEETING OR THE NONRECEIPT OF A NOTICE BY ANY OF THE MEMBERS ENTITLED TO RECEIVE NOTICE
DOES NOT INVALIDATE PROCEEDINGS OF THAT MEETING.

## **BCHA Cash Raffle Winners**

\$400 Bernie Lepper Winfield

\$300 Ladies Team #2 Victoria

\$200 Matt Honkanen Salmon Arm

\$100 Jack Dabney Dry Creek

\$100 Early Bird Ron Dumont Victoria

THE PROCEEDS FROM THIS RAFFLE ARE DISTRIBUTED AS FOLLOWS:

40% BC Champs as added monies

25% BC International as added monies

20% towards travel to send our provincial champs to the Canadian and or

Worlds

10% Administration expenses, yes 10%

5% Juniors funds to send our juniors to the Canadian and or Worlds.

BCHA 50/50 Winner

\$200 Ida Boschman Prince George

# **BCHA Raffle Table Winners**

iHome Glow Tunes & 2013 Yearbook Don Akhurst Cloverdale \$30 Tim Horton's Gift Card & 2013 Yearbook Dianne Cummings Richmond \$30 Walmart Gift Card & 2013 Yearbook Jackie Kirk Cloverdale
\$30 Starbucks Gift Card & 2013 Yearbook Eileen Melissa Youbou
\$30 Canadian Tire Gift Card Wendy Tomasevic Central Park
\$300 RBC Prepaid Visa Card Sante Michielin Victoria
Web Cam & 2013 Yearbook Melanie Taylor Victoria
32 OZ. Tub Bill's Honey & 2013 Yearbook Jenna John Kamloops

### **B.C.** Horseshoe Association

# Balance Sheet (Cash Basis) As At 31/07/2014

ASSETS	•
Bank Account - CCCU	10,906.04
Bank Account - Jr. Fund	78,02
Inventory	1,601.00
Insurance Contingency Fund	1,419.44
Credit Union Shares	5.00

**Total Assets** 14,010.50

LIABILITES Liabilities 0.00

**Total Liabilities** 0.00

EQUITY **Retained Earnings Retained Earnings Prior Year Current Earnings** 

13,520.55 499.95 **Total Retained Earnings** 14,020.50

Total Revenue

18,147.42

REVENUE		
Raffle Proceeds	3 70F an	
Total Raffle Proceeds	2,785.00	
•		2,785.00
Sale Of Supplies		
Year Books	80.00	
Hats	80.00	•
Jackets	140.00	
Master Sheets	60.00	
Round Robin Cards	84.00	
Scoresheers		
Total Sale Of Supplies	326.00	
• •		690.00
B.C. International		
Entry Fees		
Ways & Means	940.00	
Host Added Money	236.50	
Total B.C. International	1,000.00	
		2,176,50
B.C. Championships		•
Entry Fees		
Ways & Means	1,740.00	
Host Added Money	448.00	
Total B.C. Championships	750.00	
The Charles and San	·	2,938.00
Other Income		2,320.40
Club Affiliation Fees		
Provincial Members Fee	6,524.00	
Insurance Assessments	126.00	
Junior Program Donations	2,850,00	
Credit Union Interest	54.91	
Total Other Revenue	3.01	
Acies wearting		9,557.92
		⊕,357.9Z

FAX NO. : 2502654339

Total Expenditures

Net Income

17,647.47

499,95

8.C. Horseshoe Association		
Expense Statement (Cash Basis) 01/08/2013 To 3	31/07/2014	
EXPENSES		
Raffle	· · · · · · · · ·	
Raffle Prizes	1,100.00	•
Ticket Expense	226.24	
Licence	25.00	
Total Raffle Expense		1,351.24
		Ť
Cumultan Burut		
Supplies Purchased Scoresheets		
	346.02	
Total Supplies Purchased		346.02
B.C. International		
Winners Payouts	2,740.00	
Trophies & Crests	131.78	
Judges	5.00	
Ways & Means	141.19	
Miscellaneous	27.46	
Total B.C. International	\$**•*¥	3,045.33
B.C. Championships		
Winners Payouts	3,490.00	
Trophies & Crests	205.35	
Judges	6.00	
Miscellaneous	27.46	
Total B.C. Championships		3,728.81
Other Expenses		
Horseshoe Canada Assessment	968,00	
Directors Expenses	4,004.35	
Meeting Rooms	50.00	
Insurance Premiums	2,438.00	
Tournament Director	52.00	
Office Supplies	247.22	
Junior Program	140.00	
Telephone	456.42	
Postage	38.05	
Year Books	180.00	•
Annual Report Filing Fee	25.00	
Inventory Adjustment	550.03 .	
Total Other Expenses		9,176.07